Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 3rd August 2015 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), C Blake, K Neill, L MacAbhuinn, G Chappell, M Fox, B Haslam, E Walls, A Duncan.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, T Cowman, S Lackie, N Cameron
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	L MacAbhuinn proposed and G Chappell seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) 11a: J Bishop has contacted Ian Sandbrook at Cricket Scotland (CS) re CS Coaches Association but no response has been received yet.
b) 6c: Following the meeting of the Disciplinary Panel to discuss events surrounding the Fochabers v Highland fixture a Reprimand was issued to Fochabers.

c) 7a: J Bishop was able to confirm that Ross Co. had received £250 from NoSCA towards coaching costs approx. 2 years ago.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Membership Fees – Invoices Outstanding
	

	
	a) G Chappell advised that no payment has been received from RAF Lossiemouth for 2014 or 2015 membership fees.  NoSCA were advised at the AGM in February 2015 that this money would be paid.  C Farr will write to the Station Commander at RAF Lossiemouth to request payment.
b) OrCa have not yet paid for their 2015 membership.  A cheque had been received but this had been referred back to the club due to non-payment by the bank.  J Bishop will contact OrCa once more with the ultimatum that valid payment must be made to the NoSCA account by 6th August 2015 or membership will be withdrawn and the scheduled fixture with Fort William on 9th August 2015 will not take place.  There is also a debt to Ross Co. for providing teas at the request of OrCa.
c) G Chappell requested clarification of the costs and allowances for catering which is paid for by NoSCA.  After this was provided it was agreed that from now onwards all games where NoSCA are due to reimburse costs should have an allowance of £30 with the addition of another £30 for a three/four team T20 group.  The Senior Cup will continue to have a higher limit for flexibility.
	C Farr

J Bishop



	
	
	

	5.
	Arrangements for Senior Cup Final, 30th August 2015
	

	
	a) M Fox has confirmed details with Gordonstoun.  The canteen will not be available.  The Duffus Inn will supply teas at the ground for £160.  This is well above the cost usually expected but they supplied teas last year for a similar price.  M Fox will contact the Inn if there is a problem due to weather.
b) L MacAbhuinn asked why the final was not scheduled for a week or two later when Gordonstoun would be able to provide catering.  M Fox advised that this was a traditional date for the fixture but scheduling for later meant that possible rearrangement due to poor weather was much harder to manage.  E Walls said he was surprised the game was going to Gordonstoun when it was known there would be no catering available.  J Bishop agreed it had been known for some time that there would be no catering but that it could be looked at for next season.
c) Trophies need to be returned from Forres St Lawrence.  M Roberts and M Ross are due to umpire on the day.  C Blake hopes to be there to present the trophy as cup sponsor.

d) T20 finals are scheduled to be palyed at Elgin.  Initially Forres was to be the venue but Elgin asked to host the event to showcase their new facilities.  The timings for games had already been published but the change of venue meant that Inverness were travelling the longest distance for the first game.  A request had been received from Northern Counties asking for this to be changed and this was agreed to on the basis of the nearest two teams to the venue usually play first.

e) Northern Counties had also requested that their Reserve team fixture v Fochabers on the same day be postponed but this was not agreed to and the fixture should now proceed as scheduled.


	M Fox

C Farr



	
	
	

	6.
	Draft document on reform of Constitution and Playing Conditions
	

	
	a) J Bishop outlined how he hopes this will go forward with a sub-committee being formed.  He said that it is an opportunity for everyone to be involved in updating and rationalising the two documents and bring NoSCA cricket into the 21st century.  E Walls asked if it was only the Executive who will be involved but J Bishop said that everyone would be able to contribute and encouraged all clubs to take part in the process, distributing the proposals to club members and encouraging feedback.  He envisages the sub-committee working on solutions including feedback from clubs before a proposal is produced and put before a meeting where all members would be welcome to attend with the aim of producing a proposal for the AGM which has already been discussed before clubs decide how to vote.  E Walls said that the Reserve captains used to meet to discuss the aims of the league and J Bishop was keen to include aims in the new proposals.  He suggested that a piecemeal approach had brought about anomalies.   C Blake was concerned that it did not become involved with legal people and J Bishop agreed he did not want that either but may ask a cricketing friend with a legal background to look over the final document.
b) All clubs should encourage their members to look at changes to the Constitution and Playing Conditions and provide feedback as soon as possible, either through their club or individually.
	All clubs for action



	
	
	

	7.
	NoSCA Dinner
	

	
	a) The tickets for the dinner are now available.  Senior clubs have been allocated 8 tickets including one complimentary ticket.  The cost is £30, venue Elgin Golf Club on Saturday 24th October 2015.  Tickets must be paid for by 31st August 2015 (through J Bishop) and any allocations not taken up by clubs will then be opened up for sale at the discretion of the NoSCA Executive.
b) The usual trophies will be presented on the evening.

	

	
	
	

	8.
	Junior Report
	

	
	a) The North Caledonia Festival of Cricket starts at Nairn on 4th August.  J Bishop felt this was a positive step for junior cricket in the north.  A Duncan advised that at U13 level it was open to those juniors not already in development squads.
b) N Cameron has arranged a Certificate of Coaching course to run at Gordonstoun before Christmas.  Details will follow.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) B Haslam asked for a copy of the draft minutes from the AGM held in October 2015.  C Farr will forward them to him.
b) C Blake asked that Reserve clubs should update Resultstore as it is very out of date.

c) M Fox said that at the Fochabers venue for the T20 group matches there had been uncertainty about the 25m circle and leg side wides but there had been no problems during play due to consistent umpiring.
d) E Walls complimented J Bishop on the League handbook.

e) C Farr had received a funding application from Fochabers requesting £1,000.  They have recently purchased a second hand 3 deck mower and had extended their storage facilities to a cost of nearly £2,500.  The meeting awarded £500.  J Bishop asked for a photograph for the NoSCA website.

f) J Bishop has arranged for Phil Downie to attend the NoSCA dinner as photographer.  He will produce professional quality pictures of the event.
	C Farr

All Reserve sides for action

B Haslam for action



	
	
	

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 15th September 2015, 7pm at the Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


